

MARY ELLEN WIMBERLY

DIRECT DIAL: (859) 231-3047 DIRECT FAX: (859) 246-3647 MaryEllen.Wimberly@skofirm.com

> 300 WEST VINE STREET SUITE 2100 LEXINGTON, KY 40507-1801 MAIN: (859) 231-3000 FAX: (859) 253-1093

July 27, 2017

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Mr. John S. Lyons Acting Executive Director Public Service Commission P.O. Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602-0615

Re: Application of Hardin County Water District No. 2

Case No. 2016-00432

Dear Mr. Lyons:

In the informal conference held in the above-referenced case on July 13, 2017, Public Service Commission Staff directed Hardin County Water District No. 2 ("Hardin No. 2") to file into the record within 14 days further information and support regarding the appropriateness of using both the Double Specification Limit ("DSL") and Single Specification Limit ("SSL") in its proposed sample meter testing plan. As discussed in the informal conference, Hardin No. 2 has submitted a question through the American Society for Quality's ("ASQ") "Ask the Experts" website requesting confirmation that it is appropriate to use both the DSL and SSL in its sample meter testing plan. On July 19, 2017, Hardin No. 2 received email confirmation that the ASQ received its question. However, the email notes that it may take several weeks for the experts to respond to the question.

Hardin No. 2 has not yet received a definitive response from the ASQ. Due to the uncertainty of when Hardin No. 2 will receive such a response, Hardin No. 2 requests a 30-day extension to file the supporting information into the record.

In accordance with 807 KAR 5:001, Section 8, this is to certify that this electronically filed letter is a true and accurate copy of the same document being filed in paper medium; that the electronic filing has been transmitted to the Commission on July 27, 2017; that there are currently no parties that the Commission has excused from participation by electronic means in this proceeding; and that an original of this letter, in paper medium, will be mailed to the Commission on July 27, 2017.

Mr. John S. Lyons July 27, 2017 Page 2

Sincerely,

Stoll Keenon Ogden PLLC

Mary Ellen Wenberly